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REF: Class organisation 2021- 2022

Dear Parents/carers,
Thank you for your continued support over such a difficult time for us all. Due to circumstances beyond our
control, we need to adjust the extended transition for children in preparation for the year ahead. This is
because we still have to be mindful around bubbles mixing and also, unfortunately Ms Orange is not in school
to take part in the transition events.  Therefore plans have been altered, however over the three days children
will all have the opportunity to get to know  their new class teacher.

Please be aware that any plans we are now sharing are subject to change, as Covid 19 continues to be a part of
all of our lives. The safety and well-being of the school community continues to be the priority.

We are pleased to announce that Mr Wellington, a Bath spa student who has been working alongside Mrs
Cowgill in Willow class, has been appointed to cover Miss Douglas’ maternity leave.  He will join us in
September for the whole academic year.  We will be saying goodbye to Miss Ennew, Mich Wallis and Bev
Garrett.

We are now able to share the  school organisation for you for 2021 – 2022, including class teachers and adults
who will regularly be in your child’s class. This is in place for Term 1, but please bear in mind that we do review
progress, learning needs and support in class termly, and make changes accordingly.  As in previous years, we
will need to have two mixed year classes.  These decisions are made collectively as a staff team, and this year
Mr Turull has been a part of this process.  The decision made is based around  where children will learn best
and their well-being.

Classes 2021-22

Year Group from

Sept 21

Class Name Location Class teacher Additional Adults T1

Reception Cherry Class No change Mrs Parkes- Cordock Miss Fry and Miss

Miller.

Year 1 Maple Class No change Mrs Muckley Mrs Willcox/ Miss Fry

Year 2 Willow Class No change Mrs Cowgill (3

days)/Mrs Morris (2

days)

Mrs Willcox

Year 3 /4 Rowan Class Old Year 4/5

Sycamore Class

Mr Wellington Mrs Evans

Year 4 / 5 Sycamore  Class Old Year 5 / 6 Oak

class

Ms Orange Mrs Sebright/Mrs

Evans

Year 6 Oak Class Old Year 3 Rowan

class

Mr Rideout Mrs Sebright/Mrs

Evans
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Mrs Wills will continue to work alongside Mrs Muckley (Senco) to support children who have additional needs
both in class and in interventions.  Mrs Appleyard and Mrs Anthony will continue to provide nurture support as
required through forest schools.  Mrs Sebright will continue to provide PPA cover in her role as HLTA.

Drop off and collection September 2021:

We are hopeful that school drop off and collection will return to one start and finish time for all children and
that bubbles will no longer be necessary. Please be aware that we may need to change plans at short notice
should guidance change.  The table below is what is planned for September.

We have been really impressed to see how excited and independent the children have become at leaving
parents at the school gate, this will continue in September for all year groups. There will continue to be
members of staff at the gate to greet children/take any important messages each morning and teachers will
continue, where possible, to see classes out at the end of the day.  Upper KS2, if your child is walking home
independently please let the class teacher know.

Year Group Drop off time Collection

(wait at gates to be called on

site)

Reception Cherry Class at 8.50am at the main gate to

be met by Mrs PC

3.15pm Wooden fence

outside of Cherry class as

seen in video

Year 1 Main gates at 8.50am 3.15pm from pods

Year 2 Main gates at 8.50am 3.15pm from car park area

Year 3 / 4 Main gates at 8.50am 3.15pm from astro/green

fence

Year 4/5 Main gates at 8.50am 3.15pm main playground

Year 6 Main gates at 8.50am 3.15pm main playground

Kind regards,

Elizabeth Ennew.
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